AMAOPS 2019 – 2020 
PRESIDENTS REPORT 
As President I presided at all AMAOPS Board meetings and it has been a pleasure to travel and attend meetings, events, and speak on the behalf of this organization. 

Our primary focus continues to organize a Student Advocate Associations (SAA) at all our medical schools here in Missouri. Our year began, realizing that we could not go forward at the Joplin Medical School until we address the Kansas City SAA set up. 

Our Newsletter, published by our membership committee was mailed out in September/October ‘19 and January/February ’20. 

It was decided that we would distribute the funds from our convention fundraiser. ($5,390.55) Distributed as follows: 

$3000 to the Physicians Health Program

 $2390.55 for the AMAOPS 85th Anniversary in 2020. 

We are very excited about our 85th Anniversary, much discussion with ideas and how we would publicize our plans. Of course, final decisions will be made after consulting with MAOPS concerning their schedule. 

We will continue to address our old records in archiving for future reference. More of our old records and books were given to our Web Master to be digitized. 

Dr. Michael Spezia and I attended the welcoming of the Family Practice Residents in St. Louis, along with their spouses and significant others. This event was held at the home of Drs. Chris and Kim Perry, a very well attended event. I contacted the spouses to attend our St. Louis District Auxiliary meetings and events and spoke with the group concerning our State Auxiliary. 

Delegates to the AAOA this year are Chris Yasso, Sandra Novinger and Julie Williams and Pat Molnar. We gave the AAOA House of Delegates a tin of mints with our AMAOPS 85th Anniversary on them.  

We are always interested in the legislation of Missouri and what is being decided concerning the physicians and the medical profession. Detailed information is concerning the MAOPS Legislative Committee and what the General Assembly decided and or discussed is in the Legislative Report from Cheryl Johnston. (Attached) 

MOAC committee decided that we would have favors celebrating our 85th Anniversary that would be shared with attendees. Our Annual Membership Meeting will be held at 10AM following a continental breakfast. Our Past Presidents Luncheon will be held later that day. We have plans of featuring table decoration of blue bottles with fairy lights and mercury glass votive for the Saturday, Joint Luncheon. Favors will be stemless wine glasses and gift bags given out at registration or in guest rooms highlighting our 85th colors of sapphire and diamonds.  

Our Fundraiser for the MOAC will be a raffle for two (2) $500.00 gift cards plus a piece of jewelry not to exceed $1000.00. Tickets will be 1(one) ticket for $10, 3 tickets for $25, and 7 tickets for $50. 

In January 2020 I had several meetings in Kansas City to organize and communicate our plans to revitalize the Student Advocate Association (SAA) at KCUMB. 

· Chris Yasso, Cheryl Johnston, and I had an extensive meeting with Dr. Kristine Stephens, Vice Provost for Enrollment and Student Services at KCU. We discussed AMAOPS, MAOPS, AAOA and AOA and how the SAA would be implemented on the KCU and KCU-Joplin campus. Gave her our updated financials, By-Laws, and our different brochures explaining our mission, and plans. 
· The AMAOPS SAA-KCU Advisory Committee, which consist of Chris Yasso, Cheryl Johnston, Julie Williams, and I met for a wonderful lunch to welcome our new board member. Robin Hahn (Mrs. Marc, KCU President) was amazing and excited to be on the SAA-KCU Advisory Committee and the AMAOPS Board. 

At our meeting Robin nominated Timmie D’Agostino (Mrs. Darrin, Executive Dean for both KCU and Joplin campuses) and confirmed that she would be perfect candidate to chair the SAA start up at KCUMB. 
· Chris Yasso and I attended the Jackson County Osteopathic Association District Meeting, to meet Timmie D’Agosino. Our meeting was brief, but we were excited to have such a enthusiastic, new board member.   

· Dr. Laura Rosch, Dean for Joplin Campus. This year I have kept in contact with Dr. Rosch as I met her at the last 2019 MOAC Convention. Committee for the SAA-Joplin Campus consists of Stacey Hamilton (Mrs. Scott), Shane Halvorsen, AAOA Secretary/Treasurer, and Elizabeth McNab (Mrs. Robert).  
Final details of MOAC for AMAOPS were planned perfectly by the convention committee. Our Pre-Board meeting would be held on Thursday, April 23, 2020, followed with a wine and paint party at a cost not exceeding $1000. Friday’s Membership meeting will begin with a continental breakfast, with the installation of officers after the meeting. The Past Presidents luncheon will follow. AMAOPS will do the centerpieces for the Joint Luncheon, with deserts will be a birthday cupcake of various flavors to continue our anniversary theme.  Saturday night a luau is planned, where our raffle winners will be announced.  Each MOAC registration will receive a canvas bag and a stem less wine glass, with our 85th Anniversary engraved on both items.  Each AMAOPS member will have a special 85th birthday ribbon for their nametags.  

Fundraiser will include a raffle for $500 Apple gift card, a $500 Visa gift card, a necklace and earrings set (sapphire and diamond) valued at $1000. There will also be a large stuffed animal donated by Julie Lentz and Karen Balcer.  
Officers nominated are: Pat Molnar, Treasurer, Ann Carter, Secretary, Julie Lentz, Vice President and Joyce Spezia, President.   
There is deep sadness that we loss our former AMAOPS member and AAOA Past President, JoAnn Hunter (Mrs. Harlen) in December 2019. Joann’s support was expressed just weeks before she left us; she was a dear and thoughtful person and will be missed very much. 
Thank you to the Yasso’s for hosting their ‘Bed and Breakfast’ again, during my Kansas City visits. 
Thank you to MAOPS, Brian and Chris Bowles for helping us in so many ways.  We all appreciate you both.   
Thank you to the MOAC Committee for planning such a wonderful 85th Anniversary. 
To each one of you on our board, a very special Thank YOU. You all continue to amaze me on your dedication and support of our organization, which makes my job so much easier. “Nothing like our friendships of our Osteopathic Family.” 
Joyce Spezia, AMAOPS President 
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